
Phonics Statement – Northwood Park Primary School 

Phonics at Northwood Park is multi-sensory, structured, engaging and innovative.   

Phonics is taught through a structured programme of twenty minute daily lessons, across 
Early Years and Key Stage 1. Within these lessons, children are taught in differentiated 
groups according to children’s current phonological awareness and development to ensure all 
children are able to access appropriate learning opportunities. Phonics lessons are planned to 
build upon children’s previous learning and to introduce new knowledge in every session. All 
lessons follow the ‘Letters and Sounds programme’, which provides a synthetic approach to 
teaching children Phonics and ultimately provides the foundations needed for early reading. 
All sessions follow a revisit, teach, practise and apply model. As well as daily sessions, 
children who are off-track are provided with structured intervention and booster sessions to 
bridge gaps within their learning.  

The Letters and Sounds programme is organised into phases. Children progress from Phase 
1 (during previous Nursery schooling or early Reception school life) through to Phase 6 
(taught in Year 2). These phases allow children to develop knowledge of GPCs (Grapheme-
Phoneme Correspondences), digraphs, trigraphs and consonant blends. Children are taught 
how to segment and blend words containing these GPCs and apply these skills to reading a 
variety of words, texts and everyday scenarios. As children progress to Phase 5, alternative 
pronunciations and representations of previously learnt graphemes (including split-digraphs) 
are taught. Within Phase 6, children focus on developing children’s awareness of spelling 
rules and reading strategies. Throughout Phase 2 to Phase 5, children are taught to 
recognise and spell ‘tricky words’ (words which do not conform to traditional spelling rules).  

In June, children in Year 1 undertake the National Phonics Screening Check. The aim of the 
check is to assess children’s ability to decode a range of words (twenty real words and 
twenty pseudo words) which they may not have seen before. Children who do not meet the 
expected standard re-take the test at the end of Year 2. Children, who are retaking the 
check, are provided with regular Phonics intervention in order to develop their phonetic 
knowledge.  


